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Newsletter 7 ~ 20th January 2020 

Dear Parent/Carers 
 
We have had several issues recently with children using social media sites inappropriately, leading to police 
being contacted last week. Can I remind all parents that children need to be 13 to have a Facebook, 
Instagram, snapchat or tictock account. If children have these accounts then police see this as a parental 
safeguarding concern.  
 
School is considering setting up ParentPay, in line with other local schools. We will be shortly sending out 
information to help you understand the changes that will come into place in September 2020. 
 
Friends of Dean Bank 
The Friends of Dean Bank continue to meet on a Tuesday at 9:15am, if you are interested in becoming a 
part of the group or would like to know what future events the group have planned please come along. If 
you are unable to attend the meeting due to other commitments but would like to offer your ideas or 
support please speak to a member of the group or a member of the office staff.  
 
Head lice 
As a school, we have growing concerns regarding the number of cases of head lice being reported, please 
ensure you check your child's hair on a regular basis and treat all the family if head lice are found. 
 
It is not necessary to keep children off school all day when treating head lice, if you as the parent/carer 
decide to do this the absence will be marked as unauthorised. If you would like further help and support 
with this matter you can contact a school nurse on 03000269021. 
 
Further information regarding treatment for head lice can be found using the links below:  
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/    
https://www.chc.org/for-parents/  
 
Educational Visits 
Educational visits, which are organised to enhance the curriculum for the children are heavily subsidised 
using the schools Pupil Premium funds. Governors have agreed to a small financial loss on every Educational 
visit in order to support our curriculum however this means that if the school do not receive enough 
voluntary contributions towards these visits then they will need to be cancelled.  
 
We would just like to remind parents that Educational Visits can be paid for in instalments to alleviate any 
financial difficulties.  
 
We are considering setting up a saving fund where parents can send in small amounts of money every 
Monday and these can then be used to pay for visits during the year. We would appreciate your thoughts 
on this.  
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We offer many other extra-curricular activities, such as Breakfast Club and Afterschool Clubs, for free in 
order to keep costs down for parents/carers. In comparison to some other schools, we believe this is the 
right thing to do for our pupils and families. 
 
In order to give further clarity I have decided all future Educational Visits letters will include a breakdown of 
costs to allow parents to be aware of how much the overall trip is costing.  
 
We only have two enhancement visits each year, the beach and the theatre, where parents need to pay for 
these. The cost is thousands of pounds for buses and tickets. If your child does not want to attend these 
they will be kept at school and fun activities are provided by staff. We hope you support the spirit of these 
visits and encourage your child to attend but understand there are a range of reasons why a child may not 
want to attend these activities.  
 

 
 

It is vitally important that all absences are reported to the school office otherwise these may be recorded 
as unauthorised which could possibly lead to referrals to the Attendance Improvement Team or legal 
proceedings.  
 
Please ensure all appointments are made out of school hours (where possible) and that you contact the 
school office on the first day of absence to notify us of the reasons for absences, and the expected date of 
return. If your child is attending an appointment first thing on a morning please ensure to inform the 
school office to allow lunch arrangements to be in place upon their return.  
 
Children’s expected attendance is 95.8%, our whole school attendance currently stands at 91.11%.  
(3rd September 2019 to 17th January 2020). 
 
Although we monitor our attendance very closely we are also expected to report our Persistent Absence. 
If a child is absent for 10% of their school sessions e.g. their attendance is less than 90%, then they are 
classed as being persistently absent. The expectation is that our Persistent Absence is below the National of 
10.8%, our rate is currently 32.46% (19th January 2020).  
 
Further guidance for school attendance can be found at: https://www.gov.uk/school-attendance-absence  
If you have any concerns regarding attendance please contact Mrs Gilyeat, School Attendance Officer.  
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January 2020 

Monday 27th January – Friday 31st January Story Telling Week 

Monday 20th January 2020 Year 3 visit to St Luke’s Church 

Tuesday 21st January 2020 Year 6 Basketball Event 

Wednesday 22nd January 2020 Reception Audio Screening 

February 2020 

Tuesday 11th February 2020 Safer Internet Day 

Tuesday 11th February 2020 Year 3/4 Gymnastics Event 

Wednesday 12th February 2020 Year 1 Class Assembly 

Thursday 13th February 2020 Parental Consultation Evening 

Friday 14th January 2020 Reception Move with Max Festival 

Friday 14th February 2020 School closes for half term holidays 

Monday 24th February 2020 School re-opens 

Monday 24th February – Friday 6th March Fair Trade Fortnight 

Friday 28th February 2020 Fit for Life Festival  

March 2020 

Wednesday 4th March 2020 KS2 Martial Arts Festival 

Thursday 5th March 2020 World Book Day 

Friday 6th March 2020 New Age Curling Competition 

Monday 9th March – Friday 13th March Science Week 

Monday 16th March – Friday 20th March Shakespeare Week 

Friday 20th March 2020 Sport Relief  

Tuesday 24th March 2020 SSP Dance Festival 

Wednesday 25th March 2020 Year 3 Class Assembly 

April 2020 

Thursday 2nd April 2020 Netball Competition 

Friday 3rd April 2020 Easter Service – St Luke’s Church 

Friday 3rd April 2020 School close for the Easter Holidays 

Monday 20th April 2020 School re-opens for the Summer Term 

 


